
 

   Page 1 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Term 3 Issue 3 
 28th Augustð8th September 

2017  
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Upcoming Events :  

 

TERM 3  
 

Week 7  

28 August ð1st September     

Mercy Week commences  

28 August ð9am Mercy Day 

Mass  

29 August ðMercy Vs SPX 

Netball  

30 August ðMercy Week Lunch 

and Activities  

31 August ðFathersô Day 

Breakfast 7.00am  

31 August ðYear 10 Fashion 

Parade  

1 Sept ðBBSSSA Golf  

1 Sept ðMercy Outreach Visits  

 
  

Week 8  

6 - 8 Sept ðYear 11 Exams  

7 - 8 Sept - Bronze Duke of Ed  

8 Sept ðYear 12 Chemistry 

Excursion  

8 Sept ðYear 7 Vaccinations  

 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

 

Friday 3rd November ð6.30pm  

Creative Arts Showcase   

The Concourse, Chatswood   

 
 
 
 

 

 

ñStrive for Better Thingsò  Mercy 

Catholic College, Chatswood      

 
 

Those families who were fortunate enough to be 
able to attend our Visual Arts and Design 

Exhibition last week would have been amazed at 
the quality of the work on display.  
 

I would like to congratulate every student from Years 7 and 8 

Technology classes and the elective Visual Arts and TAS 

classes from Years 9 to 12. It was obvious because of the 

quality of the work the enormous amount of time and effort 

that went into the studentsô work. 

I was very impressed by the breadth of ideas explored by the 

students not only their personal world but they recognised 

global issues, both social and environmental, with many ideas 

of how they could resolve these issues.  

There are a number of staff that need to be acknowledge for 

nurturing your daughterôs wonderful talent: Mrs Delia Russell, 

Mrs Jane Lennon, Mrs Sue Holman, Mrs Fiona Cunningham, 

Mrs Nadia Zambetti and Mrs Michelle Thomson.  

  

MESSAGE FROM BISHOP PETER:  
 

Bishop Peter A Comensoli has written to the school community 
about the Bill to change the legal definition of Marriage and 

the Bill to Legalise Voluntary Euthanasia and Assisted Suicide 
in NSW.  
 

I encourage you to read Bishop Peterôs letter at the end of 
Mercy Voice. He has also requested that you consider writing 

to your local State member to petition against passing the 
Euthanasia Bill.  

 
MERCY WEEK:  
 

Next week is Mercy week, a week of celebrating and 
remembering. Celebrating our membership of the wider Mercy 

community founded by Catherine McAuley, and remembering 
that we need to follow her example and look after the ñpoorò. 

 
We begin the week with Eucharist which you are all 
most welcome to attend at 9am in OLD Church.  
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Best wishes 

Principal  

STUDENT LEADERS 2017/2018  

As we move towards the end of Term 3 our senior leaders prepare to hand over their 

responsibilities to the next Year Group. I have great pleasure in announcing the new 

leaders for 2017/2018:  

College Captain:  Mary -Ann Heaney  
 

Vice - Captain:  Grace Johnson  
 

Prefects:  
 

Zoe Coyne Year 10  
 

Caitlin Hester Year 7  
 

Caolyn Mann Year 9  
 

Cassie Parker Year 11  
 

Danielle Thebridge Year 8  

 
I take this opportunity to publically thank our present leaders for all that they have 
contributed to Mercy College over their year of office. Our new leaders are a wonderful 

group of young women with fine qualities of leadership. They will be inducted at our Mercy 
Day Mass on Monday . 
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Message from Youth Minister 

YEAR 10 STUDENTS LEAD LITURGY FOR PRIMARY STUDENTS  

 
In the last month, the CSYMA (Catholic Schools Youth Ministry Australia) class were given the 

task of organising liturgies for each Year group at Our Lady of Dolours Primary School As the 
CSYMA class, we centre our education on Godôs teaching and how we can share the message 
of Jesus in our everyday life.  
 

On the 2nd of August, the Year 10 CSYMA class took part in the creation of combined liturgies 
with the OLD students.  
 

We were split into groups and were given a Year group and a Mercy value to base our liturgy 

around. These  were love, forgiveness, integrity, compassion, hospitality, respect, and 
excellence. We composed prayers, gospel readings, hymns, messages and activities to include 

in our liturgy, and attempted to incorporate our value as much as possible.  
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

On the day, we worked together with our given Year group to set up a sacred space and 

involve them in the liturgy by giving them readings and singing hymns.  
 

Preparation as well as presentation of the liturgy was time -consuming but a rewarding 
experience in the end. Additionally, it was challenging as we had to think about what was 
appropriate for the Year group we were allocated. Luckily, we had members of the Year 6 

O.L.D. Mercy Action team to aid us with this problem. The experience gave us an opportunity 
to reflect on our faith and on the qualities of Jesus, as well as our Mercy values. It was a 

learning curve for both the children and the CSYMA class. All the children engaged happily in 
the liturgy and all had smiles plastered on their faces.  

 

Marie & Alessia Year 10 CSYMA Class  


